
Citizen's Summary 
 
1. What is the issue? 
 
In the autumn of each year the Commission adopts its "Enlargement package" - a set of 
documents explaining its policy on EU enlargement and reporting on progress achieved in 
each country. Most importantly, this package includes the Annual Strategy Document which 
sets out the objectives and prospects for the coming year as well as a summary of the progress 
made over the last twelve months by each candidate country and potential candidate. In 
addition to this strategy paper, the package contains the so-called Progress Reports in which 
the Commission services present their monitoring and assessment of what each candidate and 
potential candidate has achieved over the last year. 
 
Following Serbia's application for EU membership, the Commission will also present in the 
2011 package its Opinion on the readiness of Serbia to start accession negotiations. In this 
document, the Commission offers a detailed analysis in reference to the Copenhagen criteria 
for membership and recommends next steps to member states. The Opinion replaced this 
year's progress report on Serbia.  
 
Following the closure of accession negotiations with Croatia, the Commission will also 
present a formal opinion in line with Article 49 TEU confirming Croatia's readiness to sign an 
accession treaty with the EU. 
 
2. Which countries are concerned? 
 
The countries of the Western Balkans (Croatia, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, 
Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Montenegro, Serbia, and Kosovo1), Turkey, and Iceland 
have been given the perspective to join the European Union, if they meet the established 
conditions. Accession negotiations with Croatia were completed in June 2011. Accession 
negotiations are ongoing with Turkey (since October 2005) and with Iceland (since July 
2010). The former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia was granted candidate status in 
December 2005, as was Montenegro in 2010. 
 
2. The proposal  
 
The Commission has been mandated by the member states to report annually on progress 
achieved by all candidates and potential candidates. This monitoring process ensures that 
aspiring countries are admitted only when they have met all requirements. The conditions and 
concrete requirements for accession have been spelled out to all the countries wishing to join. 
 
Concerning Serbia, the Council has mandated the Commission to provide its Opinion on the 
country's membership application. This is presented as part of the present enlargement 
package. 
 
3. What will be the consequence of these reports? 
 
The Commission's strategy paper, as well as the Opinion on Serbia, will provide the basis for 
a debate among the member states in the Council. The European Council will decide 

                                                 
1 under UN Security Council Resolution 1244/99 



unanimously in their meeting in December 2011 about possible next steps for any country 
moving towards EU membership on the basis of each of the countries' own merits. 
Meanwhile, the countries in question will receive a clear indication of the current state of play 
regarding their efforts to pursue a European path. The Commission will continue to help the 
countries implement the necessary reforms. 


